SELECTMEN'S MEETING SELECTMEN'S OFFICE February 1, 2017



Selectmen in attendance: Royce Heath and Paul Nadeau

6:00 pm - Open Meeting with Pledge of Allegiance

In the absence of Chairperson Christine Torno, Selectman Heath acted as chairman.

Tim Brooks

- Came before the Selectmen questioning the increase in his taxes by 20%.
- Selectman Heath explained that his house is a colonial, not a large cape which is how it had previously been assessed.
- CMA Ben Thompson explained that unless the Town has a complete revaluation, our system will always be flawed.
- Mr. Brooks said he will challenge the decision by the Selectmen.
- Mr. Brooks also accused the Town of contaminating his water with road salt. Selectman Heath suggested he have his water tested.
- Mr. Brooks also mentioned getting a lawyer involved.

Selectman Heath made a motion to adjourn at 6:25 pm; seconded by Selectman Nadeau, all in favor. A joint meeting followed with the Budget Committee.